
 

 

 

 

 

April 26, 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Laurel Highlands Workforce and Opportunity Center for Fiscal 

Year 2023.  

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Laurel Highlands Workforce and Opportunity 

Center located at 310 Donohoe Road, Greensburg, PA 15601. 

 

The funding, totaling $446,930, will be used to hire staff and provide supplies, childcare, and 

transportation for students in the adult workforce training program. This program trains individuals 

who are unemployed, underemployed, or in the transition of employment.  

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer dollars because it will help build a skilled workforce 

that meets the region's needs for in-demand health care jobs and will foster economic growth. This 

project targets underserved populations, unemployed, non-college-bound high school graduates, 

veterans, and those displaced from jobs due to the pandemic. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Very respectfully, 

 

Guy Reschenthaler 

Member of Congress 

The Honorable Kay Granger 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations  

1036 Longworth House Office Building  

Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chair 

House Committee on Appropriations 

Room H-307 

Washington, DC 20515   


